# Minutes - OMRT Meeting - 1/26/21

# Concept Proposal revision - Jim, Dave, Todd

- Text revisions are done will be shared shortly in house for comments
- Will contact Lucy about changing some maps and pics

# Draft Work Plan for 2021, focus 1st qtr

-key presentations for SJ Co Council, Land Bank, Legion & Island Rec - who do and target dates for doing **Tim** will take a look at editing video that Todd made to smooth it out so it can be used in presentations moving forward

- SJ Co Council Jim & Todd
  - Jim will contact Ingrid Gabriel (who's in charge of Council agenda)
- Land Bank Dave, Todd, Jim
  - Meeting to be schedule after we OK all Draft CP revisions
- Legion Dave, Jeff, Mike
- Island Rec Mar. 4 Dave, Todd, Jim
  - · Zoom meeting at 5pm Mar. 4 with Island Rec board, open to all who want to participate
- School District **Jeff** will talk with HS/MS principal about possible presentations to staff, maybe as a lead-in to presentations to students, PTSA, etc.; maybe show principal slideshow & video 1st (after Tim edits video)

-signage to get started - basic, generic OMRT sign to mark the trail on Zylstra, King, and Frazer, let NPS go for now as style guide unlikely to be offered by Weds. Basic must be affordable and easily installed and moveable with landowner's approval. Can work on info sign content and trailhead displays later. Jeff, Robin

• Jeff will share NPS style guide & storyboard with Committee - essential that what he shares stays in-house

-GPS project for mapping usefulness as this is a long and time-intensive endeavor with tech abilities and coordination with SJ Co GIS unit/Land Bk Mark, Jim, Todd

- Where?
  - Need connector link between Cady Mtn RHH
  - Mark, Jim, Todd will hike the Mitchell Hill, English Camp, RHH trail network before Mark gets GIS mapping equipment from County, to familiarize Mark with exactly where to map the proposed trail

-liaison w/ local Native Americans - help develop ties w/ OMRT project Jeff, Mark, Boyd

• Waiting to hear back from Candace on Vancouver Island - Cowichan Tribe link

### Michael Noonan documentary film project - Boyd, Mike, Todd

• Ist meeting Fri. Jan. 29 at Dave's

### WSDOT Active Transportation Plan - request for comments (deadline Feb. 15)

• **Dave** to start working on it next week

### Other

- Need to organize photos on Google Drive Tim will come up with organizing framework to share with us
- Tim will make sure nothing posted on website lists Saltchuk/RHH as a key sponsor of OMRT
- Jim will contact Will H. to make sure we can still use text and images in Draft CP that show the trail going through RHH property
- Alex will make sure Lucy transfers to Alex the StoryMap files before Lucy finishes work on Feb. 12

Next mtg w/RTCA - Wed. Feb. 10, 3:30-5, Jeff hosting on Zoom